## THE LIGHT IS ON SUGGEST BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS

Parishes are kindly requested to run bulletin announcements for The Light is On the weekends of 2/6, 2/13, 2/20, 2/27, 3/5 and 3/12.

The Light is On — On all the Thursdays of Lent from 5:30-7:00 pm, [Parish Name] and all the parishes of the Archdiocese of Omaha will be open for individual confession. The Archdiocese has set up a website, www.thelightisonomaha.org, to help you prepare. It has videos on the Sacrament of Reconciliation, sheets on how to make a good confession, answers to frequently-asked questions and more. Please make plans to come on Lenten Thursdays and spread the word of this special outreach of mercy to those you know.

Thursday Evening Confessions Across the Archdiocese this Lent — On Thursday [Date of next Thursday after bulletin is published: February 11, February 18, February 25, March 3, March 10 and March 17 from 5:30-7:00 pm, and on all Thursdays in Lent, we will be offering confessions here at [Parish Name], together with all the Catholic parishes in the Archdiocese of Omaha. This outreach is called "The Light is On," and is an effort on the part of our Archdiocese to highlight the importance of the Sacrament of Reconciliation in the life of Catholics and to make it as easy as possible for every Catholic to come or to return to this great source of God's mercy and healing love.

You are welcome to come here or to go to any other Catholic parish. The Archdiocese has set up a website, *www.thelightisonomaha.org*, with lots of great material and videos to help you prepare. Please make plans to come yourself and please invite others to take advantage of this great opportunity to be reconciled and begin anew your journey in faith this Lent.

Please Come to the Sacrament of Reconciliation this Lent — The Church encourages all Catholics to celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation each Lent. In addition to our normal Saturday afternoon confession time, [Parish Name] and all the Catholic parishes of the Archdiocese will be open on Lenten Thursdays from 5:30-7:00 pm. Please take advantage of this opportunity to make a good Lenten confession. Please also reach out to Catholics you know who have been away from the regular practice of our faith and invite them to seize this chance to begin again. The Archdiocese's website for this initiative, <a href="https://www.thelightisonomaha.org">www.thelightisonomaha.org</a>, has great materials to help everyone prepare to make a good confession.